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Motion made by Ms. Bufano, seconded by Mr. Clune to approve all Legal Search 
Committee Meeting Minutes and BOS Special Meeting of December 6, 2016.  Motion 
carried 4-0-1 with Mr. Kaelin abstaining. 

 
Minutes 

- Board of Selectmen Meeting – December 5, 2016 
- Board of Selectmen Special Meeting – Legal Search Committee –December 5, 2016 
- Board of Selectmen Special Meeting – Legal Search Committee –December 6, 2016 
- Board of Selectmen Special Meeting –December 6, 2016 

 
Gifts 

- Stroup Family Fund (Chris Stroup) – Wilton Food Pantry $500.00 
- Kovak Foundation (Stanley H. Kovak) – Wilton Senior Center - $1,000.00 
- George H. Ongley – Kent Pond - $75.00 
- Christopher M. & Diana Isaacs – Fire Department Gift Fund - $75.00 
- William F. Brennan – Park Bench Town of Wilton Village Center - $1,600.00 

 
D. Public Comment 

None. 
 

E. Discussion and/or Actions 
1. Introduction of Town Counsel 

Ms. Vanderslice introduced new Town Counsel Ira Bloom of Berchem, Moses & 
Devlin.  Mr. Bloom addressed the Board of Selectmen and thanked them for the 
appointment. 
 

2. Police Station Study Committee – Chris Burney 
Ms. Vanderslice introduced Chris Burney who reviewed the potential expansion and 
renovation of Wilton Police Headquarters (memo attached).  Mr. Burney recommended 
a feasibility study be performed by him assisted a small group the proposed members 
of which he presented for consideration.  After discussion, a motion was made by Mr. 
Kaelin to approve the request to form a Police Building Study Committee and approve 
the appointment of Keith Fordsman, Patti Temple and David Waters as members of 
that committee at the suggestion of Mr. Burney.  Motion seconded by Ms. Bufano and 
unanimously carried.  
 

3. Approval of Contract for Special Inspections at Miller Driscoll – Chris Burney 
Mr. Burney reviewed the contract for Special Inspections at Miller Driscoll School 
(memo attached).  Mr. Burney is asking the Board to approve the contract with 
Special Testing Laboratories. He noted the contract, which was mislaid by Turner, 
was signed by Special Testing Laboratories in January 2016. Most of the work has 
already been completed.  The contract was reviewed and approved by previous 
Town Counsel.  Motion made by Mr. Kaelin to approve the contract with Special 
Testing Laboratories and allow the First Selectmen to execute.  Motion seconded by 
Mr. Clune and unanimously carried. 
 

4. Municipal Solar Letter of Intent – Debra Thompson-Van 
Debra Thompson-Van reviewed the Municipal Solar Project Plan for the schools 
(highlight memo attached) and reviewed.  The Energy Commission is seeking BOS 
to authorize an agreement with a vendor to write the RFP, assist the Commission in 
the vetting process with the technical and legal aspects of the RFP and the project 
management of installing solar on the schools as the project progresses.  Richard 
























